
 

 

National Planning Casework Unit 
Department for Communities and Local Government 
5 St Philips Place 
Colmore Row 
Birmingham  B3 2PW 
 

Tel:    
npcu@communities.gsi.gov.uk 

 

  
Councillor Robert Davis MBE DL 
Deputy Leader Westminster City Council 
and Cabinet Member for Built Environment 
Westminster City Hall 
Victoria Street 
London 
SW1E 6QP 
 
By Email: 
planningpolicy@westminster.gov.uk 

Please     
ask for: 

Kevin White 

Tel:  

Email:  
  

Your ref:  

Our ref: NPCU/A4D/X5990/75827 

   
  Date: 24 November 2015 

 
Dear Councillor Davis 
 
The Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) (England) 
Order 2015 
Direction Under Article 4(1) Relating to the Entire Area of the City of 
Westminster (Basement Development)  
 
I refer to your letter dated 31 July 2015 notifying the Secretary of State that above-
mentioned Direction was made on 22 July 2015. 
 
You are reminded to advise the Secretary of State about confirmation of the 
Direction in those circumstances as set out in the regulations. It would also be 
helpful to know if the Council decides in due course not to confirm the Direction.      
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Kevin White 
 
 
Kevin White 
Planning Caseworker  
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